The New Hampshire Division for Children Youth and Families (DCYF), Child Protection Service Worker (CPSW) New-Hire Mentoring Program

[image: image1.wmf]Since its inception in 1997, the DCYF mentoring program has been a central component in the development of an accomplished workforce. We place value on providing new employees with immediate support, on-going training, and continuing guidance from an identified mentor within their district office.

The program is designed to assist the new CPSW in understanding the functions of their role and the environment in which they will perform their duties. This two-part series, which includes and introduction and capstone training, is guided by competencies and a pre-service workbook

The pre-service workbook outlines each of the eight pre-service modules, outcomes, assignments and training activities.  Included is the Mentoring Log, which is used to clarify the expectations of the CPS program.  Activities in the Mentoring Log coincide with the activities following each pre-service module to increase the worker’s transfer of learning.

Mentoring serves to build a trusting, healthy relationship that not only supports the Mentee’s growth and learning process, but also impacts the professional development of the Mentor. It has been our experience that mentoring directly correlates to a reduction in new-hire turnover and vicarious trauma burnout, as well as leaves a lasting impression on individuals who later leave the division for other opportunities.

Ultimately, it is our goal to create an environment in which the family-centered practice, our mission and our vision and ever evolving best practice become the inheritance of each new generation of workers by way of community.

